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VRG 96 had a wonderful tour on Saturday, November 12, 2011, to the Vintage Motorcar Company in 

Inwood, West Virginia. Leo Cummings and Art Zimmerli were our leaders and others who attended were Hank 
Amster, Bob Belsley, Jim and Edna Cross and their granddaughter Jordan, Hank Dubois, Cliff Green, Jim 
LaBaugh, Mark Luposello, Don Pauly, Steve and Wil Pieper, Keith Randall, John Ryan, Bill Simons, and Steve 
Zimmerli.  

 Part of our group gathered at Fair Oaks only to discover that Cliff Green's generator on the Woodie was 
malfunctioning. He had a spare and within ten minutes it was swapped out. He had plenty of help from Keith 
Randall and tons of advice from everyone else. NASCAR pit crews have nothing on this team!!! We enjoyed a 
delightful fall color tour drive on Routes 50, 15, 7, 9, and 51 on our way to Inwood. Half way there, Jim and 
Edna Cross joined us with their granddaughter Jordan bundled up in the rumble seat with a hat, face cover, 
and a big fur coat.  

   Tour continued on page 4 
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V-8ers, 
 

Despite a seemingly wonderful rapport with Santa Claus, I was unlucky in one respect: I never received a 
flathead Ford under the Christmas tree. Rather than pine away during the year because of this Clausian over-
sight, I made do with the original Lincoln Continental.  

My dad had ŀ Ωпу /ƻƴǘƛƴŜƴǘŀƭ /ƻǳǇé when I was a youngster and living in the Detroit area.  Because of my 
ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƴŘŜǊ ŀƎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜΣ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǾŜǊȅ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŎŀǊ ŀƴŘ 
ŎŀƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŀƭƭ ǾŜǊȅ Ƴŀƴȅ ǊƛŘŜǎ ƛƴ ƛǘΦ  !ǎ ŦƻǊ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ƛǘ in the winter, I have no recollection of ever being driven in the 
snow although I suppose my Dad had to have chauffeured me around in it at some point.  My best Christmas 
memory involving an HV-12 Lincoln happened much later, in 1978 - the year we moved into the Washington, DC 
area. That year our family was invited to one of the last Lincoln Continental Owners Club Southern Atlantic 
Region Christmas parties ever held. Hosted at a local country club in Maryland, the SAR party brought out all 
sorts of Lincolns ς ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜ ¢ƻƳ [ǳƳǇƪƛƴΩǎ Ǉƻǎǘ-war Continental Cabriolet. That car looked great under 
the portico lights of the club, and I recalled being very impressed by the quite purr of the V-12, the classic sleek 
deco lines of that black Cabriolet and the fact that the Continental was warm and cozy on the inside despite the 
winter chill outside.   

For me, that memory has always epitomized part of my holiday expectations; a memory that offers the tra-
dition and comfort of a bygone era while allowing me to celebrate the here and now in a warm, cozy surround-
ƛƴƎΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƳƻǊŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴŜǎ ƻŦ ŀƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ŎƘŀƛǊΣ ŦƛǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ  ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ŜƎƎƴƻƎΣ ōǳǘ ƘŜȅΗ 
LΩƳ ŀ ŎŀǊ ƎǳȅΗ  ²ƘƛƭŜ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ LΩƭƭ ŜǾŜǊ ŘǊƛǾŜ Ƴȅ Ωпс [ƛƴŎƻƭƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƴƻǿΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ know that I could if I 
wanted too ς ŀƴŘ LΩŘ ŜǾŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǘΦ 

Of course that level of comfort and contentment allows a person to reflect about the current year. As I think 
back during the waning days of 2011, I know I really do have a lot to be thankful for:  My health; My marriage to 
ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǿƘƻΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǎƘŜ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ǘƻǘŀƭƭȅ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ Ƴȅ ƘƻōōȅΣ ƛǎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ 
me; My affiliation with the active and vibrant Northern Virginia Regional Group 96 of the Early Ford V-8 Club of 
AmŜǊƛŎŀ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǎƻƳŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ƘƻōōȅΦ   !ǎ ŦƻǊ ƳȅǎŜƭŦΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
share my seasonal bonhomie with a wish to all my fellow V-8 Club members to have a safe and wonderful 
holiday and a great start to 2012!  See you on the road or at the January Meeting!  
 

 

John Sweet

Up Front with the President  

 

 

 
 

December 2011 
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Show and Tell 
By Wayne Chadderton 

The entertainment for the November Meeting 
consisted of the always-popular show and tell 
session. 

The program started off with Dave Gunnarson 
presenting a discussion on his efforts to rebuild the 
ring gear on his 1936 big truck.  It consisted of 
making a jig to hold the gear, finding a 75 ton press 
to insert the rivets and then making numerous trips 
up 3 flights of stairs to complete the process.   

 
5ŀǾŜ DǳƴƴŀǊǎƻƴ ƳŀƴƘŀƴŘƭŜǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜƭƛŎŀǘŜ ǊƛƴƎ ƎŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ Ƙƛǎ Ωос ǘǊǳŎƪΦ 

Cliff Green followed with a presentation on an 
unusual old wrench made from a Ford Script 
boxed/open wrench that he won in a Chinese 
auction at the Central National Meet.  The open end 
had been forged into a very sharp knife, the other 
end was still a box wrench and the handle in-
between had been heated and twisted. 

 
Cliff Green points out the Ford Script on his knife. 

Ken Burns entertained us with a humorous story 
about how he bent a VW connecting rod in all three 
planes and his attempts to obtain a replacement 

while living in Portugal. 
Keith Randall presented us with a solution to 

solving vapor locks.  He explained how he recently 
installed an AirTech 6 Volt Electric Fuel pump in the 
fuel line ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ Ωоу 5Ŝ[ǳȄŜ CƻǊŘƻǊ.  Keith chose this 
particular pump because the output pressure is the 
same as the output of the original mechanical pump 
and the AirTech pump has a flow through feature 
ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ŀŎǘƛǾŀǘŜŘΦ When a vapor lock exists you 
simply activate the fuel pump and it forces fuel into 
the carburetor. 

 
Keith Randall explains the finer points of the AirTech electric pump 

including the attached fuel filter. 
Mark Luposello presented us with a pair of an 

early version of exhaust cutouts that he found at 
Hershey this year.  He passed around the installation 
instructions and one of the members in the audience 
noticed that the instructions stated that it was illegal 
to operate them in the cut-out mode. Go figure! 

 
Mark Luposello tells of finding a 
ǇŀƛǊ ƻŦ άƻƭŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭέ ŜȄƘŀǳǎǘ 
cutouts at Hershey. 

 
One of the cutouts came 
complete with its original box 
and instructions. 

Erick Sumner presented us with an early Cham-
pion spark plug analyzer scope he found at Hershey; 
to his amazement it even works. 

  
Eric says he has an affinity for uncommon tools and was intrigued by 

this Champion spark plug analyzer that probably dates to the late 
50s or early 60s. 

 

NOVEMBER MEETING 
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   We arrived at the Vintage Motorcar Company 
(VMC) and were greeted by the owner Paul Rose and 
his son Preston (check the VMC web site for details: 
http://www.vintagemotorcarco.com). Paul has an 
impressive background including 10 years working at 
White Post Restorations. VMC is housed in a large 
five year old steel building. It is clean, well organized, 
and professional in all respects. Paul has seven full 
time employees. He told us that the business 
includes routine vehicle maintenance, partial 
restorations of all types and frame off in many cases. 
He explained that when they get a car for the first 
time it is like seeing a new doctor. They perform a 
day long "inspection" on the vehicle following the 
AACA judging forms and then discuss with the owner 
how much work to do. tŀǳƭΩǎ main concern with any 
vehicle is safety and reliability no matter the level of 
restoration.  He shocked us all by telling us that he 
had located an NOS 1918 Buick body still in the 
original crate in Pennsylvania and was going to get it 
in a few days even though he does not know what to 
do with it. Now that is a car guy!! 

 We then began touring the shop which had sev-
eral muscle cars and older classics. We had a big 
discussion about different types of paint and the fact 
that some antique cars increase in value after 
restoration while other antiques lose value if they 
are restored. Edna Cross has a 1933 Cadillac in the 
shop and Jim told the story of how they acquired it. 

 
tǊŜǎǘƻƴ wƻǎŜ όōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƴŘŜǊǎύ ǎƪŜǘŎƘŜǎ ǘƘŜ Ωот tŀŎƪŀǊŘ ǿƘƛƭŜ Ƙƛǎ 

father briefs us about VMC. Edna Cross is getting a closer look at it. 
We all noticed Preston Rose, who is in ninth 

grade, doing a very high quality pencil drawing of a 
1937 Packard. He is very talented.  Paul told us a 
little bit about each of the cars in the shop which 
included a Ψ33 4 cylinder Ford, Ψ71 Olds 442, Ψ59 
Mercury Montclair with 9,000 original miles and 
outrageous front and rear window glass. Among 
others were a Ψ36 Ford Roadster which came in a 
thousand pieces and a Model A.  Paul gave us a big 
lecture about shop safety and use of solvents and 

explained his concern about soda blasting changing 
the PH of the steel and causing paint not to adhere.  

 
Rare 1933 Model C 4 cylinder Ford undergoing restoration at VMC. 

 
Ωос wƻŀŘǎǘŜǊ ōƻŘȅ ƛƴ ŦƻǊŜƎǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŀ Ψррκс /ŀŘƛƭƭŀŎ IŀǊŘǘƻǇ ƛƴ ōŀŎƪΦ 

Off to lunch we went accompanied by Paul and 
his son Preston. As I pulled in behind the Cross 
vehicle, Preston had hopped in the rumble seat with 
Jordan for the short ride. What a flash back to the 
past that view was. There was a nice moment at 
lunch as Preston was seated next to Steve's father 
Wil Pieper who is an accomplished artist in several 
mediums including pencil drawings. They were 
discussing their techniques and giving each other 
tips on how to improve their work. It was a good 
day. 

 
The group gathers for lunch at a local restaurant. 

 

Tour continued from first page 

http://www.vintagemotorcarco.com/
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The water had been up to here! 

 
 
Adolph Charles "Ace" Rosner ς 1917-2011 
By David Blum 

 
Ace (left) and his brother Larry (driving) ashore on the beach in Anzio, 
Italy, 1944. This pictuǊŜ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ WƻƘƴ YŜƭƭȅΩǎ Washington 
ŎƻƭǳƳƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ tƻǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƭǳƳƴ ǿŀǎ ǘƛǘƭŜŘ ά!ŎŜ wƻǎƴŜǊ 
ƭŜŀǾŜǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ŀ ƭŜǎǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƭŘΦέ ¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŜǾŜǊ ƳŜǘ !ŎŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
certainly agree that the world is less interesting without him. Editor. 

The first time I met Ace Rosner was at the Rock-
ville car show in the mid 1980s.  I was in my 1946 
Lincoln Continental Coupe parked next to Ace's 1936 
Cord 4-door sedan.  It seemed that everyone who 
walked by our cars knew Ace.  During the show I 
learned that Ace had about 40 antique cars parked in 
the garage of his apartment building just off Con-
necticut Avenue, NW, in DC.  He liked the Lincoln 
V12's but at that time he did not have one.  That was 
all I really knew about Ace back then. 

The next time we met was at an auction in 
Strasburg, Virginia.  Ace was alone so when he saw 
Norma and me he sat down next to us.  When an 
MG-A came through he said he wanted to buy it but 
did not have any cash with him.  He asked me if I 
could loan him some and I said I could.  He started 
bidding with my money and bought the MG.  Norma 
looked at me as if to say, "Do you know him?" and I 
said, "No."  Ace gave me his check and drove off.  
The check was good.  After that we became friends. 

During World War II Ace served in the US Army. 
During the 1944 Allied invasion of Anzio, Italy, he 
lost his right arm when a German mortar shell 
exploded close to him.  Following the loss of his arm, 
Ace decided that he would buy anything that he 
wanted if he could afford it, hence the garage full of 
antique, classic, vintage, collector and race cars.  
After recovering from his wounds and being dis-
charged from the Army Ace worked for the CIA for 
many years. 

Ace learned to drive sitting on his father's lap in 
the family Packard when he was just eight years old.  
He once tried to buy Nancy Windingland's 1936 Ford 
Roadster but she told him that he would have to 
marry her first.  Ace replied that he would have to 
think about that.  The car now belongs to NVRG 
member Art Zimmerli (who did not have to marry 
Nancy). 

Some years ago Ace called to tell me that he and 
his brother went to the Owl's Head Museum auction 
in Maine and bought four cars for $250,000 with a 
personal check.  These were a 1947 Lincoln Conti-
nental Convertible, a 1949 Chrysler Town and 
Country, a 1929 Bentley and a 1956 Pontiac Safari 
Station Wagon. 

 
Ace and one of the Bentleys he owned over the years. 

Ace enjoyed racing his cars and was a founding 
member of a group that helped build the Marlboro 
Race Track in Maryland. 
 

 

IN MEMORIUM 

 
Ace Rosner ς An American Original 

After losing 
his arm Ace spent 
a year at the old 
Walter Reed Army 
Medical Center in 
DC.  It was at the 
new Walter Reed 
National Military 
Medical Center in 
Bethesda that he 
passed away at 
the age of 94 of 
congestive heart 
failure.  He will be 
buried in Arling-
ton National 
Cemetery next to 
his brother his brother Larry who passed away last month.  Larry 

was with Ace at Anzio in 1944 when he was wound-
ed. 
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Jim Crawford 

Standard 3 Window Coupe 

 
Edna Cross 

Standard 5 Window Coupe 

 
Jim Cross 

Deluxe Roadster 

 
Rob Doudrick 

Standard Tudor Sedan 

 
Barry Frise 

Deluxe Convertible Sedan 

 
Dick McIninch 

Deluxe Fordor Sedan 

 
Rick Parker 

Lincoln K Convertible Sedan 

 
Steve Pieper ({ǘŜǾŜΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ Wil shown) 

Deluxe Roadster 

 
Buzzy Potter 

Deluxe Convertible Sedan 

 
Buzzy Potter 

Standard Fordor Sedan 

 
Steve Ross 

Standard 3 Window Coupe 

 
Art Zimmerli 

Deluxe Roadster 

 
Art Zimmerli 

Deluxe Phaeton 

Art Zimmerli 
1 ½ Ton Truck 

 

1936 Fords and members not 
shown are Mike Gall (5 Window 
Coupe), Wayne Handy (Tudor 
and Convertible Sedan) and 
Bruce Mazzie (Sedan Delivery). 

 

CELEBRATING 75 YEARS OF THE 1936 FORD 
 

The NVRG is fortunate to have many outstanding cars owned by our members. The 1936 model year is 
particularly well represented by following owners and their vehicles. 

 


